
Welcome back to Term three.  I hope most families 
and students were able to enjoy some type of break 
over the past two weeks and hopefully experience the 
fresh dumps of snow we have had around the regions. 
Tomorrow looks as if it may bring some more snow in 
and around Hawarden, although recent forecasts seem 
to indicate that it won’t be enough to disrupt what we 
do here at school.  However, if we do receive 
consistent accumulations we may have to close the 
school and activate the phone tree.  It is at these times 
that we often find out that phone numbers have 
changed and this can make managing what we need to 
do at school much more complicated.  It is essential 
that we have updated contact details immediately when 
family circumstances change.  For those who are 
ringers on our phone tree, please ensure you have your 
phone lists on hand.  We are not expecting to have to 
close the school, but in the unlikely event that the 
situation worsens, it is essential that we are prepared. 
Our main concern is around buses and their ability to 
return students home safely and we do lean towards the 
side of caution with this. 

On Tuesday we had our start of term assembly and as 
we head into Term three we have an increased focus on 
Service as one of our core values.  We discussed what 
service looks like in our community and especially the 
volunteers who often get very little recognition.  It is 
amazing when you look closely at the degree of 
volunteer work that is done in our community from 
sitting on committees, emergency services, coaching, 
volunteer groups and Boards of Trustees.  Often much 
of this work is done with very little recognition but is 
essential in maintaining much of what we rely on in our 
communities.  It was also fitting that the focus was on 
volunteers as we sadly farewelled Elisa and Nils from 
Hurunui College on Tuesday.  It is amazing to think 
that Nils and Elisa have completed a year with us as 
volunteers at the school and now head home back to 
Germany.  They have been an amazing asset to the 
school, have done a fabulous job and will be sadly 
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missed.  It is a huge leap of faith to travel half way 
around the world to work in a school, community and 
country that you know very little about.  The way 
both Nils and Elisa integrated into our community 
was a huge credit to them and I know they have 
touched the lives of more than just those of us in the 
school.  We wish them all the best on the journey 
home and as always, will take a little part of Hurunui 
College back to Germany with them and the 
knowledge that they will always be warmly welcomed 
back. This was also symbolised through the 
presenting of a Pounamu to both after a moving 
Haka from the students.  

A reminder to all families that next Wednesday 2nd 
August, the school is closing at 2 pm. This is to allow 
staff a greater opportunity to follow up on initiatives 
discussed at our teacher only day last term. Buses will 
be running an hour earlier and parents and caregivers 
can expect children to be returning home an hour 
earlier than normal.  

Lastly congratulations to our team of Area School 
Sporting representative who headed off to Whangarei 
in the first week of the school holidays.  The team 
had a great week up north and managed to avoid the 
bad weather that plagued the majority of the country. 
Well done to all the students who made South Island 
teams and congratulations to Flynn Crean and Blair 
Norton who were selected in the NZ Barbarians Area 
Schools Rugby Team and Jackson Bau who was 
selected into the NZ Area Schools Football Team. All 
fabulous achievements! 

Nāku noa, nā 

Stephen Beck 

Tumuaki - Principal 

Week ending 28th July 2017, sponsored by: 

Brian and Chris Logan 



 

RISE AWARDS Congratulations to the people who have received 
RISE awards last week for demonstrating our school values.  
You have earned points for your House.  The following people 
have had their names drawn to receive a principal's reward; see 
Mr Beck. 

Year 0-7 Connor Earl for demonstrating Service by picking 
up  rubbish on his way into school. 

Year 8-13 Lenix Trembath for demonstrating Integrity by 
 volunteering at speech time. 

 

COMING EVENTS 

Term 3, Week 2 

 2 Aug School closing at 2.00pm, Staff PD 

  PTA Meeting, Staff  Room, 7pm 
 4 Aug Year 7-13 Ski Trip (ppd 11 Aug) 

  Year 11-13 NZQA payment  due 

Week 3 

 6 Aug German Volunteers arrive 

 7 Aug Board od Trustees Meeting, 7pm 

 8 Aug Year 7-13 Senior Speeches 

Week 5 

 22 Aug Year 4-8 HPSSA 7 Aside (ppd 24th Aug) 

 25 Aug Jumbo Day, school closed 

 26 Aug CASA Formal 

Week 6 

 31 Aug Senior Course Selection Evening 

 1 Sept CASA Kapahaka 

 2 Sept NETNZ Music Festival 

Check our website at www.hurunuicollege.school.nz and 
follow the link to our school calendar for further school 
events. 

 

PTA Meeting, Wednesday 2nd August, Staffroom, 7pm.    

Everyone is welcome to come along and lend a hand.  All official 
positions have been filled, however it would be great to see 
more helpers come along. 

 

NZQA Fees The NZQA fees of $76.70 can now be paid. Full 
payment is due to the school office by Friday 4 August (Week 
2, Term 3). Year 11-13 students must pay their fees to have their 
results from internal and external assessments recorded on their 
Record of Achievement, and to receive certificates. The School 
passes the fees to NZQA. Please pay the fees directly to the 
School Office. Cheques are to be made out to Hurunui College. 
Any money unpaid after 13 September incurs an additional $50 
fee, payable to NZQA. Financial assistance is available for all 
families holding a community services card and / or a WINZ 
benefit. The account will be reduced to $20 per child with an 
approved financial assistance application. Financial assistance is 
also available to families having MORE than two children entered 
for NCEA qualifications either here or at other schools. Contact 
the school office for an application form.  

 

Basketball: Senior basketball, draw for Friday 28th July 

Girls  vs  MARN Red Marian College 5pm, 

Mixed Team  vs RAHS Gold Rangiora High School 1 5pm 

 

 

 

SCHOOL NOTICES Hurunui College Annual Ski Trip: Year 7-13 students only. 
Friday 4th August (Week 2) or ppd Friday 11th August.  

A permission letter has been sent home for an indication of 
numbers for our annual ski trip to Mt Lyford Ski Area. Please 
ensure this is returned  at the latest by Friday 28th July, no forms 
no go! 

CHURCH SERVICES SUNDAY 30TH JULY 2017 

Anglican 5.00pm Church of Ascension, Waikari 

Catholic 6.00pm Culverden  

Presbyterian 11.00am St Andrew’s, Combined Hurunui 
 Parish, followed by AGM and lunch.  

Living Waters 10.30am - 12 noon at 47 Princes Street, 
Waikari 

 

CONGRATULATIONS to Kylie and the team at our local 
Hawarden PGG Wrightson store for being awarded the 
'Regional Top Store for Canterbury/Mid & South Canterbury' 
for the 2016/2017 year. Thank you to the community for your 
continuing support.  

 

HURUNUI RUGBY, SATURDAY 29TH JULY 2017 

Div 1 14:45 Kaiapoi  vs Hurunui  Kai Oval 

Div 2 R 14:45 Amberley vs. Hurunui  Amb 1 

U18  Hurunui  BYE  

U14½ 13:00 Amb-Hurunui  vs. Ox-Saracens Amb 1 

U13 11:45 Hurunui  vs. Ohoka Cul 1  

U11½ 10:30 Hurunui Blue vs. Ashley Blue  Cul 1 

 10:30 Ka vs. Hurunui Black Kai 2 

U10 12:10 Hurunui  BYE  

U9 11:15 Kaikoura  vs. Hurunui Kai 1B  

U8 11:05 Hurunui Black vs. Amb Amb Jnr3  

 11:05 Hurunui Blue   vs. Glen-Cheviot  Cul Jnr 4 

U7 10:50 Hurunui  vs. Ashley Blue  Cul Jnr 5 

U6 10:00 Hurunui Black  vs. Ashley Blue  Cul Jnr 5 

 10:00 Hurunui  Blue  vs. Glen-Cheviot Cul Jnr 6 

 

HAWARDEN NETBALL, SATURDAY 29TH JULY,  

HAWARDEN CLUB DAY 

9.30am Hawarden PB vs Waiau PC Court 3 

10.15am Haw Blue FF vs Haw Red FF Court 4 

10.30am Hawarden C vs Waiau PA Court 3 

11.30am Hawarden A vs Hawarden B Court 1 

12.30pm Hawarden PA vs Culverden C Court 3 

Duty Roster for Club Day Saturday 29th July 

Baked Items for Club Day: Primary B,  Senior B, Future Ferns 

Please bring baked items for the stall on Saturday when you 
arrive. 

Grocery Items for Club Day:  Senior C, Senior A, Primary A 

Please bring grocery items for the raffle to the stall on Saturday 
also. 

8.30am Primary B Set-up 

9.00-9.40am FF Blue Stall/BBQ 

9.40-10.15am FF Red Stall/BBQ 

10.15-11am Senior B Stall/BBQ 

11-11.45am Primary A Stall/BBQ 

11.45-12.30pm Senior C Stall/BBQ 

12.30-1.30pm Senior A Stall/BBQ/Pack-up 

 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 



HAWARDEN YOUTH GROUP- Term 3 dates: 

28th July, 11th August, 25th August, 8th September, 22 September 

Held at the school gym, for 7 year olds and up, no cost. 

Phone Malcolm or Kerry 314 4552 for more info. 

 

HURUNUI RACES COMMITTE AGM Tuesday 8th August 7pm at 
Star & Garter Hotel in Waikari. General meeting to follow. All 
welcome. Brenda Hislop, Secretary 

 

HAWARDEN A&P SHOW AGM A friendly reminder that the 
Hawarden Show AGM will take place in the Hawarden Hall 
7.30pm Thursday 10th August. This will be our last official event 
as Show Presidents. We wish to thank everyone for 
their support over our time involved with the show. We have 
enjoyed our time as show presidents.   Iain & Jac Wright 

 
PANDEMONIUM  

(A World Percussion Group From Christchurch)  
Monday 14th August, 3.45pm, Amuri Area School Gym  

For Preschoolers and Primary Children 
Bring your kids to experience this amazing interactive  

MUSIC JUNK JAM  
‘WHERE EVERY CHILD CAN BECOME A MUSICIAN’ 

More information on 
www.pandemoniumpercussion.com  

Event kindly funded by Amuri Community Trust 

FIDDLER ON THE ROOF, COMING TO WAIPARA 

Last weekend in August. 

Details to follow.  

HARWOOD FENCING 

 OPERATING IN THE HURUNUI AREA 

 ALL FARM FENCING AND REPAIRS 

POST & RAIL FENCING 

POST DRIVING 

EXPERIENCED OWNER/OPERATOR 

BASED IN WAIKARI 

 PH IAN  0274 344 976 

 

STAR & GARTER HOTEL, WAIKARI 
Wednesday – Mid week roast $15 

Thursday – Happy hour 5pm-7pm 

$15 Lunches available Thurs- Sun from 12noon- 2pm 

Saturday night meat pack raffle $2 ticket, 1st, 2nd & 3rd prizes.  

Quiz night every 1st Thursday of the month, next 6th July, 7.30pm, 
$10 per team & great prizes. 

Housie night (cash & Jackpot) every 3rd Thursday of the month, 
next 27th July,  7.15pm 

Collect six stamps for entry into the draw for two, 

 two-day ski passes to Mt Lyford and two pairs of ski goggles 
worth $250 each!! 

Please note new winter opening hours; 

Mon- 4pm-11pm, Tues-3pm-11pm, Wed 3pm-11pm    

Thurs 12noon- late, Fri 12noon- late, 

Sat 12noon-late, Sun 12noon- late 

Food & beer/cider evening Tuesday 8th August.  

Six courses and accompanying drinks $50 per person. Book early 
to avoid disappointment! 

Courtesy vehicle available, call 314 4045 to book. 

 

HOW ABOUT GETTING A NEW PRE- SPRING LOOK  

INSIDE OR OUTSIDE YOUR HOME.  

Call Phil Tweed on 0275 589 333  

REAL ESTATE 

House to Rent, Hurunui - 4 bedroom, 2 bathroom with 
ensuite, double garage, wood burner, gas hot water.   Warm and 
sunny.  Phone or text 027 5589 550. 

FREE 

Singer Sewing Machine Electric.  Old style. Phone 314 2122. 

Kune Kune Pig Free to a good home. Sow 3 years old. Can be 
seen in Amberley.  Needs to find a new home quickly. 
Phone  Kate 021 509 955. 

EMPLOYMENT 

Waitohi Ag Full time seasonal operator required for up coming 
season starting mid August. Must have tractor driving 
experience and prefer applicant to have experience in 
Cultivation/Drilling and operating Mowers. Full drivers licence 
must be held and class 4 and 5 would be an advantage. If this 
sounds like a bit of you the we'd like to hear from you. Please 
email your C.V to Waitohiag@icloud.com or phone Ben on 
027 432 5282. 

FOR SALE 

Various Items Phone Brian Logan, 0274 335 595. 

 Slab macrocarpa entertainment unit, suitable 29” TV. 

 Rear big bale forks 

 2x fuel tanks (1x 2220 litre, 1x 90 gallons) 

 6x fish tanks, varying sizes 

 3 bay dog motel 

 Single axle trailer 

ADVERTISING 

JUSTICE OF THE PEACE  
I am available for ministerial duties including:   

* certifying documents,   
* witnessing documents and signatures,   

* swearing oaths, declarations,   
* affidavits and affirmations, etc.   

Please phone to make an appointment.   
Richard Todd 314-4090.  

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISING 

mailto:Waitohiag@icloud.com


Board of Trustees Contact Details (home) 
Chairperson Bernie Dobbs 314 4014 

Secretary Judith Topp 314 4420 

Principal Steve Beck 314 9631 

Parent Elected Representatives 

 Ben Cassidy 314 4503 

 Jackie Carthy 314 2555 

 Greg Costello 314 2563 

Whanau Co-Opted Representative 

 Christina Jemmett 027 373 4297 

Student Representative  Bradley White 314 2424 

Staff Representative John Valentine 027 777 1467 

CONTACT DETAILS 

Left: Thank you to the Hawarden-Waikari Lions for their 
generous donation towards the SISS Netball team.  
Hawarden-Waikari Lions (PR- Committee member) Warren 
Robinson presenting Hurunui College A Netball team (Haley Ross 
- Coach) and Jamie-Lee Barnes, with a donation for their upcoming 
trip. 

Above A group of enthuisatic senior art students who visited the 
Top Art NCEA Visual Art exhibition during the school holidays.  
Thanks to Mr Z for organsing the trip. 

Left Top of The South rugby team after winning oe of their games 
at the NZAS Tournament. Photo, Neroli Crean 

Above Fun and games at the NZ Area Schools Tournament up in 
Whangarei during the school holidays.  Photos, Various 


